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HARDIN COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION MEMBERS
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Nannette Johnston, Interim

DATE:
November 2, 2006

SUBJECT:
Installation of Fiber Optic Cable 

ISSUE

The district needs to upgrade the current wide area network to Fiber Optic Cable.

FACTS

In 2000, we had approximately 1500 workstations on the HCS network.  Today, we have over 5300.  In that time we have upgraded the wide area network (the connection between schools) to the limit of the technology that we have in place.  Also, we have added many new ‘major’ software systems for use by both staff and students such as:  Compass Learning labs in four schools, MAP testing, online PLATO in four schools, Unitedstreaming Encyclomedia from Discover Education, along with many others.  We have now exceeded the capacity of our current system and the result is becoming a very frustrating situation for both staff and students.  The legislature approved $50 Million for upgrading workstations that will begin arriving in early January.  These new machines will be faster and thus increase the load on our network.  There are plans to move the annual CATS testing from a paper test to an online test.  This will place another huge demand on the system.  With the present system, we would be able to test no more than 100 students at a time throughout the entire district.  It is time to upgrade the network to fiber optic connections.

The project is eligible for USF (E-Rate) discounts, which means that approximately 70 percent of the monthly cost would be discounted.  In order to apply for this discount, the federal paperwork must be filed by mid-January, with the service to start no sooner than July 1, 2007.  

This upgrade will increase our internal capacity by one thousand times and will exceed our need for the foreseeable future.  The Department of Education, which provides our connection to the Internet, is also in the process of upgrading the connections from districts to the State.  In order to be eligible for this upgrade, it is requested that districts move to an all fiber internal network.  They are providing this upgrade in the preparation for online CATS testing.  Currently, 60 percent of districts across the state have upgraded to fiber optic cable.     

CONCLUSION

The district needs to upgrade our current wide area network to fiber optic network to meet our current and future demands.   

